
FORD FARM KILL SERVICES: 
Very Competitive Rates. 

 Free delivery to a processor of your choice. 

 
 

PIRINOA DISTRICT NEWSLETTER – NOVEMBER 2019 
  
THANK YOU AGAIN to Gordon for delivering the District newsletter. All donations can be left at the 
store as usual. 
 
PIRINOA SCHOOL:  
As we near the end of another great year at Pirinoa School, we say goodbye to a few staff 
members. Tania has served us well as the cleaner, Janie has been involved with the school 
for a number of years as an energetic and helpful Teacher Aide, and Ms Woodhouse has 
been a positive teacher in all three classrooms over the last four years. Matt Jackett is also 
leaving his position as principal. Thanks Matt for inspiring, leading and keeping things fun 
for all our students and staff. We wish you all the best for his next challenge.  
End of year prize giving will be held on Tuesday 17th December 6pm at the Pirinoa Hall all welcome!  

 
PIRINOA PLAYGROUP: 
Hi everyone, unfortunately on more than one occasion we have had damages occur at Playgroup during 
the time that we aren't there. If your children are using the space can you please ensure that they are 
doing so appropriately and that they leave things as they found them. We run on the smell of an oily rag 
and money spent on repairs means money that can't be spent on educating our children. 
In more jolly news, Pirinoa Playgroup Christmas party will be on December 10th. Santa will of course 
make a brief appearance. Everyone is welcome to come and enjoy a shared morning tea. 
We've just had our AGM and are very happy with how our year has turned out. President’s report is 
attached below. Playgroups last day for 2019 will be Tuesday 17th December. This month we have 
enjoyed getting outside lots, yay for sunshine! Our walls are packed with awesome artworks and the 
children have been busy practicing their baking skills. The babies are growing faster than we want them 
to and we continue to enjoy seeing lots of faces in attendance. We will hopefully get some Christmas 
themed play in before the end of the year! 
As always, Pirinoa Playgroup is open Tuesdays from 9am – 11.30am during school terms. 
Contact Hanna on 0274205696 if you have any questions or find us on Facebook. 

 
POTO COLLEGE HOUSE – WAIARAPA COLLEGE BOARDING HOSTEL: 
Poto College House is selling 1kg of Bush Honey made and harvested in the pristine 
farm land of Palliser Bay Station. Tubs are $20 each and will make a fantastic present 
or a wonderful addition to your pantry. Honey supplied by Hunter-Reilly. 
Contact Wayne on 0276812228 or Carolyn 0276738332.  
    
 
NEXT NEWSLETTER: 
Please note: If you wish to place something in the February 2020 newsletter please: 
  email office@pirinoa.school.nz with ‘District Newsletter’ in subject line, or 
  Leave message on school phone: 06 3077829.  


